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MAY DAY FETE 
MONDAY 7TH MAY 1.30PM 

 
  The paperwork, risk assessments etc. have been sent to South Ribble  
Borough Council to obtain the necessary licence to hold the fete, attractions 
are being booked, raffle  tickets printed, sponsors requests sent out, the list 
goes on.  So how can the people of Hutton help—it is HUTTON Village Fete. 
 
1. We need more volunteers to help run the stalls, games etc., help in setting up the 

field and clearing away. 
2. Businesses, companies etc. to place an advertisement in our programme. 
3. Donations of prizes for the raffle, tombola, bottle stall, games etc. 
4. Raffle tickets—could you help sell  some to family, friends or colleagues.  A book 

of 5 tickets costs only £1  with a chance of winning £100 or one of several prizes.  
If everyone in Hutton bought just one book it would be a massive boost. 

5. Don’t throw away any cracked or chipped crockery, please pass it on to us for the 
crockery smash. 

6. Do you enjoy baking?  Donations for refreshments and the cake stall will be most 
welcome. 

7. Arena entertainment –are you a member of or in contact with any organisation, 
club etc. who might be available to entertain us? 

8. Put the date in your diary and spread the word— HUTTON MAY DAY 
FETE—MONDAY 7TH MAY 1.30pm 

 
 
Please contact any of the following people if you can help in any way— 
Barbara 611471, Morag 617483, Dave or Helen 617014, Sue 619746, An-
drew 615473 or leave  donated items at the Village Hall. 
 
 

 
Bus Stops On Pope Lane 

 Hutton Parish Council have been advised by LCC that 
 hard standing is to be placed around the bus stop located 
 Nearly opposite the new road junction into the 
 Meadowcroft Business Park. We have also been advised 
 that a bus stop and hard standing is to be returned to it’s 
 original location; between Green  Lane and Rawstorne 
 House. Lancashire County Council at the time of printing 
 this newsletter are unable to give us a date when this work 
 is to be carried out.  

Blocking the pavements 
Every few weeks Parish Councillors in Hutton receive complaints of vehicles obstructing the pavements in  
Hutton. Pedestrians, wheelchair users, visually impaired people and mothers with prams are forced to walk in 
the road because of vehicles obstructing pavements. This of course is  dangerous, please take care and  
consider other users and DO NOT PARK IN A WAY THAT IS OBSTRUCTING THE PAVEMENT. 

FUTURE PARISH COUNCIL  
MEETING DATES 

Hutton Parish Council meets regularly at 
Hutton Village Hall and residents of the 
Parish are welcome to attend. There will 
be a short period early in the meeting for 
residents to bring up any local issues 
that may be causing them concern.  
Meetings are on Monday unless  
otherwise stated. 

 
You can find agendas and minutes of 
past meetings, and lots more information 
about  the Parish of Hutton by visiting 
our website: 

huttonparishcouncil.co.uk 
The next Council meeting dates are:         

14 MAY 2018 
     9TH JULY 2018 

10th SEPTEMBER 2018 
 

Meetings start at 7.30pm 
   

Hutton Parish Council Members 
Chairman 
Councillor Tom Hastewell  Tel.  742377 
 
Vice Chairman 
Councillor David Parkes                      Tel 614709 
                    
Members 
Councillor Bill Martin                             Tel   614714 
Councillor Roger Mitchell                      Tel.  616121 
Councillor David Barton                         Tel.  615263   
Councillor Jon Hesketh                          Tel.  615412 
Councillor George Gilbert                       Tel   611276 

    Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer:   

WV McEnnerney-Whittle 

Tel. 01772 733829 (office hours only) 

E-mail address huttonparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk 

Website www.huttonparishcouncil.co.uk 

 
Any feedback, comments or contributions are always welcome in Hutton 
News. Stories poems or pictures relating to our local area are especially 
needed. If as a business you wish to advertise in the Newsletter please use 
the contacts below to request our advertising rates. Your advertising is very 
welcome.  

 E-mail: huttonnews@gmail.com  Telephone 01772 742377 

Hiring the Village Hall 
 
Following the improvements 
made to the hall over the last 
18 months requests for hire 
have increased so if you are 
looking to book for a special 
event; please  make your  
enquiries in good time to 
avoid disappointment.  
Contact the booking secretary 
on 617483 after 5.30pm 
please. 



Have you ever thought about 
opening your gardens for charity?  
Hutton is holding its first Open 
Gardens on Sunday 8th July 2018 
and we need gardens in Hutton to 
join us in taking part. It doesn’t 
matter if your garden is large or 
small, formal or informal—all  
gardens are welcome to join in 
and it’s for a good cause.  

                                                              

If you would be interested 
in opening your garden or 
would be happy to help in 
another way by taking  
admissions or serving  
refreshments then please 
contact Heather Lund on 
01772 617478 or 
07930748610 or e-mail: 

heather.lund@icloud.com 

 

Hutton Open Gardens 

 
 

People in Hutton have been scammed by receiving phone calls from someone pretending to be a police officer.  
Please check who you are speaking to before giving out any private information.  
Check the Lancashire Police website for information: www.lancashire.police.uk 

 

WARNING!!! 

NEW ROAD JUNCTION ON POPE LANE 
There were objections from local residents, Hutton Parish Council, the Lancashire Branch of the Campaign for Rural England, 
South Ribble Ward Councillors and the Borough Council Planning Committee. Despite this a representative of the Secretary of 
State visited the location as a result of an appeal by planning consultants Cassidy and Ashton on behalf of the applicants; 
Messrs TJ Haley and MR Bailey to create a new private road and junction on to Pope Lane. The road and junction will create 
another entrance into the Meadowcroft site from Pope Lane through the Woodland fronting the site. As a result of this visit 
the SRBC Planning Committee decision was overturned and at the time of writing this article, the road and junction are under 
construction. 

PUBLIC ACCESS DEFIBRILLATOR (PAD) 
The defibrillator in the picture is located on the end wall of Hutton Village Hall  
adjacent to the main entrance. It is intended to provide that vital service if needed.  
The Defibrillator is owned and managed by Hutton Parish Council. Funding for this 
equipment has been provided by: 

 THE ROTARY CLUB OF PRESTON SOUTH 
LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL PARISH CHAMPION 

HUTTON PARISH COUNCIL  
HUTTON VILLAGE HALL 

Grateful thanks to all those organisations who have made this vital service available 
to all in need.  

How to use a defibrillator (British Heart Foundation) 
 

If you come across someone who is not breathing or breathing erratically, the most important thing is to call 999 and 
start CPR to keep the blood flowing around the body. After a cardiac arrest, every minute without CPR and  
defibrillation reduce of survival by 10%.   
 
If you are on your own don’t interrupt the CPR to go and get a defibrillator. If it is possible, send someone else to find  
the defibrillator.   
 

The above is a copy of the official leaflet from SRBC.  As we 
have only copied one side, there are no details overleaf.  
Please use the contacts on the leaflet to find out more. 


